MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

February 18, 2009
In attendance: Al-Omaishi, Alves, Bender, Borland, Bradley, Carroll, Clydesdale, Curtis, Eberly, Edelbach, Heisler, Hernandez, Hutton, Jackson, Joshi, Kang, Karsnitz, Knox, Leven, Leynes, Lovett, McCarty, Michels, Morin, Norris, O’Connell, Paces, Petroff, Rao, Rice, Robertson, SanPedro, Steinberg, Vandegrift, and Winston.
Excused: Gorman, Haynes, Kamber, Li, Steele, and Tate
Absent: Allison, Hunt, Rao, and Wickramasinghe
OPEN FORUM: CFA REPORT PRELIMINARY RECOMMENDATION ON EXTERNAL EVALUATION OF SCHOLARSHIP
Discussion ensued.  There will be additional forums to further discuss this issue.

OPEN FORUM: CPP PRELIMINARY RECOMMENDATION ON TEACHING & LEARNING PROGRAM COUNCIL

Discussion ensued on the December 10, 2008 recommendation.
APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER MINUTES

The minutes of the November 19, 2008 meeting were accepted as submitted.

SENATE RESOLUTION ON GRADING

A motion was made by Glenn Steinberg and seconded by Carlos Alves to send a resolution to Academic Affairs to initiate discussions about grading purposes and practices in the College’s departments and programs.  After some discussion, the motion passed unanimously.
SENATE RESOLUTION ON INTERDISCIPLINARITY

A motion was made by Don Lovett and seconded by John McCarty to approve a resolution that 1)  asks the Steering Committee to initiate a review of reappointment/tenure/promotion documents to ensure that they do not discourage interdisciplinary teaching and scholarship; and 2) asks Academic Affairs to undertake a review of departmental/program Disciplinary Standards for Scholarship to ensure that standards do not hinder interdisciplinary scholarship.  After some discussion, the motion passed unanimously.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – John Karsnitz reported that the committee is working on five issues: 1) a final report is being prepared with regard to the review of the scheduling grid; 2) a review of “Student Feedback on Teaching” form and process (MOA #64).  They will recommend keeping it as a paper document; 3) defining terms “specializations” and “concentrations;” 4) reviewing “Course Approval Process” for undergraduate and graduate courses; 5) approved the preliminary resolution to establish a “Teaching & Learning Program Council”
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Deborah Knox reported that CFA is working on three issues besides external review of scholarship: 1) five-year review of faculty.  CFA expects to issue a preliminary recommendation and hold open forum later in this semester; 2) minor revisions to the SOSA call for proposals; 3) minor revisions to ensure consistency in the reappointment/tenure/promotion documents.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported that CPP has been dealing with two issues:  1) work through governance on establishing a Teaching & Learning Program Council to support the planned Center for Teaching & Learning; 2) Middle States accreditation midterm review.  CPP expects to establish a timetable and process for this review this spring.  

· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) –Wayne Heisler reported that this committee has completed work on the new alcohol policy.  They are currently working on the involuntary health or safety withdrawal policy for students, and they are revisiting the student travel policy.  
Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
